
City of Tulare 

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 
Tuesday, March 10, 2020 

MINUTES 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The Regular Meeting of the Tulare Parks and Recreation Commission was called to 
order at 6:30 a.m., by Chairperson Craig Hancock, at the Claude Meitzenheimer 
Community Center, Sequoia Room 

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Craig Hancock  Nicholas Sherwood  
     Lori Fishbough  Mike Jamaica 

     Eric Farrenkopf  Ira Porchia   
     Armando DaSilva 
 
STAFF PRESENT:   Craig Miller   Karie Rodriguez 
     Brian Beck     J. Dean Johns 

    
STUDENT PRESENT:  Abigail Garcia  Dieago Cruz-Minnis 

 

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner DaSilva. 
 

III. CITIZEN COMMENTS 
 
 None. 

 

IV. COMMUNICATIONS 
 
 None. 
 

V. CONSENT CALENDAR 
 

(1) Approve Commission minutes of February 11, 2020 
 

It was motioned by Vice-Chair Sherwood and seconded By Commissioner Fishbough 
that the minutes of February 11, 2020, be approved as presented (7-0). 
 

VI. SCHEDULED CITIZEN OR GROUP PRESENTATIONS 
 

None. 
 

VII.  STUDENT REPORTS 
 

Tulare Western students Abigail Garcia and Dieago Cruz-Minnis reported on the “Dude 
Be Nice” campaign which involved students delivering donuts to the Police Department, 
Fire Department, Teachers, and other School Staff in appreciation of their service.  It 
was also reported that the following sports have begun:  baseball, softball, and swim. 
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VIII. GENERAL BUSINESS 
 

(1) Arbor Day Celebration 

 
Community Services Director Miller invited Commissioners to attend the City’s 31st  
annual Arbor Day Celebration to be held at the Historical Museum on Wednesday,  
April 1, 2020.  He reported that a Chinese Pistache and Crape Myrtle trees will be  
planted.   

 

(2) Review of Recreation Division attendance report for the month of February 

2020 and upcoming special events 

 
Recreation Manager Beck reported on the following: 40 Softball tournaments have been 
scheduled for Prosperity Sports Park, the first session of the Elks Athletic League had 
12 participants that truly appreciated and enjoyed the adaptive program.  Vice-Chair 
Sherwood inquired about the dip in participation numbers for the Meitzenheimer 
Building; this was explained by the absence of the church on Sunday’s.  Upcoming 
events include the Choboian-Wong race to be held March 22nd and Spring Carnival to 
be held April 9th. 

 

(3) Staff report on park maintenance operations for the month of February 2020 

update on park projects and upcoming special events 

 
Parks Manager Johns noted the following: Installing ADA sidewalk, drinking fountain and 
picnic tables at the arbor for Bender Park, Blain Park playground replacement Project 
was awarded to Game Time.  Review of submitted plans continues for Kensington 
Estates phase II and proposed Pocket Park.  SWAP for February logged 1259 hours.    
 

IX.  ITEMS OF COMMISSION INTEREST 
 
Budget meetings will be held this week.       

 

X.  ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:55 a.m. 


